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To a New Beginning 
By Pastor Chris 

When you think about the end of the world, how you deal with it depends on 
the messenger. In many dystopian movies, a disheveled nut stands on a 
bustling corner, perched on top of a box, spouting fire and brimstone while 
holding a sign that proclaims: “the end is nigh.” And we all know about reli-
gious people who claim to have cracked the code about the end of the world, 
maybe even received direct divine revelation about the Last Day -- only for 
the circled date on the calendar to pass while the world moves on. 
 

Amid concerns about Russia's possible use of nuclear weapons in its war on 
Ukraine, climate change, biological threats, artificial intelligence and other 
factors, the Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists hit the alarm button on the  
 

                                                                                 (Continued on Page 2.) 

Hear, See, Smell, Touch and Taste  
‘Promised Treasures’ in 2023 Lenten Series 
 

St. Paul writes that “faith comes from hearing” (Romans 
10:17), but the Gospel is also communicated through our 
other physical senses. During this Lenten season, we will 
explore “Promised Treasures,” earthly items that we see, 
smell, touch and taste that appear in the Biblical narrative. 
All these beautiful Old and New Testament elements will 
point to God’s incarnational and eternal love in Christ, fill 
you with renewed hope, and increase your joy. “Promised Treasures”  
highlights tangible items that speak about God drawing near to His people. 
 

This year’s schedule will be: 
 

   Feb. 22 – Ash Wednesday: Covered in Dust and Ashes (Matt. 11:20-30) 
   March 1 – Midweek Lent 1: Salt flavors and preserves (Matt. 5:13-16) 
   March 8 – Midweek Lent 2: Water gives life (John 3:1-8) 
   March 15 – Midweek Lent 3: Light shines in the darkness (John 8:12-18) 
   March 22 – Midweek Lent 4: Bread from heaven (John 6:32-37) 
   March 29 – Midweek Lent 5: Palms proclaim victory (John 7:28-39) 
   April 6 – Holy Thursday: Water and blood (Mark 14:12-26) 
   April 7 – Good Friday: Wooden Cross (Seven words from Jesus) 
   April 9 – Easter Sunday: Milk and Honey (Mark 16:1-8) 
 

Join us at 7 p.m. every Wednesday for midweek services beginning  
Feb. 22. We also invite you to join us for soup and sandwich suppers at  
6 p.m. before each service. Please bring a dish to share in fellowship  
together, another treasure bestowed by God in Christ Jesus. 
 

Devotionals and family activity sheets that accompany our Lenten series 
will be available in the narthex on Ash Wednesday. 



To a New Beginning                       (By Pastor Chris) 
 

“Doomsday Clock” last month, moving the time to 90 seconds to  
midnight. (The closer to midnight the clock gets, the closer we are to 
supposed global annihilation.)  
 

The Doomsday Clock stands the closest to midnight since its invention 
in 1947, when scientists working on the first nuclear weapons used 
the clock to warn just how close humanity was to destroying itself. An 
article from National Geographic that came out last January -- when 
the Doomsday Clock stood at 100 seconds to midnight -- warned that 
100 was too close for comfort: “Not even at the height of the Cold War, 
when Americans were digging fallout shelters and kids were being 
told to ‘duck and cover’ under their school desks in case of atomic 
attack, were the clock’s hands this far into the final countdown.”   
 

When you think about the end of the world, how you deal with it  
depends on the messenger. Before you begin to dismiss the end of the 
world as pure fear mongering, you should probably know that all the 
signs of the end of the age that Jesus mentions in Luke 21 have 
come to pass: “Nation will rise against nation, and kingdom against 
kingdom.” Check. “There will be great earthquakes, and in various 
places famines and pestilences.” Check. Speaking to His disciples, 
Jesus said: “They will lay their hands on you and persecute you,  
delivering you up to the synagogues and prisons, and you will be 
brought before kings and governors for my name’s sake.” Check.  
“You will be delivered up even by parents and brothers and relatives 
and friends, and some of you they will put to death.” Check. (All the 
apostles except John were martyred.) “When you see Jerusalem  
surrounded by armies, then know that its desolation has come near.” 
Check. (Jerusalem was destroyed, along with the Temple, in 70 A.D.)  
 

If you remain unconvinced that the end is imminent, hear what  
Jesus says in Luke 21:34: “Truly, I say to you, this generation (the 
one to whom Jesus spoke these words originally) will not pass away 
until all these things take place.”  
 

Christians should not dismiss the idea that Jesus can and will come 
soon. But Christians also should not worry. It might be 90 seconds  
to midnight, too close for your comfort, but that doesn’t mean your  
annihilation is imminent. Even as the entire creation heads toward the 
appointed time of a new age, Jesus comforts us with the words: “Now 
when these things begin to take place, straighten up and raise your 
heads, because your redemption is drawing near.” 
 

You don’t have to worry about a great battle to seal the Lord’s victory. 
That victory happened on Easter. That means you can wait with hope 
for the return of Jesus, who comes to make all things new, including 
you. That process doesn’t begin at His return, it began at your baptism, 
continues in Christ’s kingdom of Grace as You receive Word and  
Sacrament and is brought to completion in the day of our Lord Jesus 
Christ! On That Day, the end is not the end for those in faith – it is the 
end of sin and death in us. It is the beginning of a renewed heavens 
and renewed earth! 
 

While we carry around the sinful flesh, as God draws near to us, it 
might seem a little too close for comfort. For the Lord in His full glory is 
an intimidating thought! As a sinner, maybe we can picture ourselves 
singing stanza three of Abide with Me: “Come, not in terrors, as the 
King of Kings. But kind and good with healing in Thy wings.” Yet  
because Christ has given you His righteousness, remain confident in 
Christ’s Word and Promise, and in faith, sing even louder: “Tears for  
all woes. A heart for every plea. Come, Friend of sinners, thus abide 
with me!” 
 

Maranatha! Come, Lord Jesus!  
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Upcoming Bible Studies 
9:30 a.m. Sunday morning Bible 
study: “Love and Life for All” -  
Will consider God’s precious gift  
of life, Christ’s redeeming sacrifice  
to bring all eternal life and our role  
in sharing God’s love with and  
defending those whom society  
would rather forget.  
 
 

6:30 p.m. Sunday night Family  
Bible Study: “Chosen” - See the 
Bible come to life through "The  
Chosen" video series. Popcorn will 
be provided. Bring family and friends 
for a night of fellowship and faith.  
We will not be meeting Feb. 5 or 12.  
 
 

7 p.m. Tuesday night Bible study: 
“Celebrating the Saints” - How 
much do you know about figures 
from Christian history like Emperor 
Constantine, Polycarp or Anselm? 
What about lesser-known people 
from the Bible such as Silas,  
Matthias (not Matthew) or Simon  
the Zealot? Throughout history,  
God has delivered His people by 
demonstrating His goodness, mercy 
and grace. In the forgiveness of sins 
in Christ alone, God’s people are 
rightly called saints. Intertwined with 
the Lord’s story are those who are 
His. Join us to see God working  
remarkably in the lives of His people. 
 
 

9 a.m. Thursday Women’s Bible 
study via Zoom: “Songs from 
Scripture” -  Throughout the Bible 
there are songs of celebration and 
hope while others express despair or 
humility and still others recount 
God's redemption. The songs reveal 
our humanity before God and the 
glory and grace of life in Him. This 
nine-session Bible Study explores 
Old and New Testament songs. 
 
 

7 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 16: Married 
Couple Bible study - We will be  
taking a look at what God's Word 
has to say about marriage and why  
it is still so relevant today!  
 
 

7 p.m. Monday Feb. 27: Men’s  
Bible study - Enjoy fellowship with 
other men from our church and  
learn what the Bible says about the 
vocation God has given us. 
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BSLC Treasurer's Report 
General Operating Fund 

Oper. Fund  Dec. YTD 
 Contributions             48,403            419,349 

 Expense 48,836 439,458 

 Surplus/(Shortfall)               (433)            (20,109) 
     

Sunday Morning Treats and  
Fellowship to Change Feb. 26 
 

We will be trying something new 
and will no longer have service 
captains calling members to ask 
for treats for fellowship. There 
will be signups in the narthex 
where members can sign up to 
bring two dozen treats, serve 
and cleanup on Sunday  
mornings. This will begin with fellowship on Sunday, 
Feb. 26. If you have questions, please call the 
church office or talk to Mary Seiffert. 

 
Potluck Suppers During Lent  
 

BSLC offers potluck soup and 
sandwich suppers before our  
Lenten worship each Wednesday 
from  6-6:45 p.m. You are invited  
to bring soups, sandwiches or  
desserts as you are able. Our groups will do the  
setup and cleanup. Listed below are the dates for 
each group. A sign-up sheet is in the narthex. 
Thanks for your help.  
 

     Feb. 22  LWML (A-N members) 
     March 1  Church Council  
     March 8  Elders 
     March 15    Music Ministry Groups 
     March 22       LYF Youth 
     March 29     LWML (O-Z members) 

 
BSLC Directory Photo Session Added 
 

If you were unable to have your pictures taken in 
December, now is your chance. We have added a 
session from 2-8:30 p.m. on Tuesday, Feb. 7. You 
must have your picture taken to be included in the 
new directory. By participating, you will receive a 
free 8”x10” portrait and a printed photo directory. 
Schedule your appointment today on the church 
website for Tuesday, Feb. 7. 

New Member Sunday Feb. 19 
 

BSLC will welcome the newer members of our  
congregation during both worship services on  
Feb. 19. There will be fellowship and cupcakes  
between services. Please introduce yourself and 
welcome our new members. If you would like to join 
Beautiful Savior, please call the office to find out 
what steps to take. We would love to have you as 
part of our fold.   

 
New Member Corner  
 

Kari Lyon has lived in Fargo since 
1998. She decided to transfer to  
Beautiful Savior because she enjoys 
gardening and the many opportunities 
for activities and fellowship. Her  
favorite Bible verse is Matthew 27:46 - 
“And about the ninth hour Jesus cried 
out with a loud voice, saying, “Eli, Eli, 
lema sabachthani?” that is, “My God, my God, why 
have you forsaken me?” It reminds me that he was 
also human. Welcome to Beautiful Savior! 

 
Easter Flowers On Altar  
 

A sign-up sheet will be available in the narthex 
around Ash Wednesday to order Easter flowers in 
memory or in honor of loved ones. Flowers and the 
prices will be listed on the sign-up sheets. Quantities 
will be limited, so get your orders in early. Please 
make checks payable to the LWML.  

 
Special Voters’ Meeting Feb. 26 
 

Grace Lutheran School has hired an architect  
and is exploring plans for a necessary remodeling/
construction project for the school. 
Your input and vote is needed for the 
school to proceed with this project  
due to the costs that it would incur. A  
special voters meeting will be held at 
9:30 a.m. on Sunday, Feb. 26.  
Detailed information about the project 
will be provided at this meeting. We  
invite you to view the informational 
meetings about this project at  
facebook.com/gracelutheranschoolfargo.  
We will review the plans and have other GLS  
representatives available at the meeting to answer 
questions. Please plan to attend this important 
meeting. Thanks.  

http://facebook.com/gracelutheranschoolfargo


Elders - Our elders greet members and visitors, 
help the pastors with any needs and see that all  
goes well at worship service. If you have any  
concerns for our church, please talk to head elder  
Adam Tykwinski or any of the other elders.   
 

Quilting and Fellowship - Join us from  
10:30 a.m. - 2 p.m. on Thursday, Feb. 9 and 23. 
Come for awhile, or stay the whole time. Call  
Donna Ceroll at 232-2464 with questions. 
 

Gold Club -  Gather together and enjoy  
some potluck food, faith and fellowship. Our next  
get-together will be at noon on Wednesday,  
Feb. 15. Bring a dish you love! Gold Club is for  
anyone!  
 

BSLC Coffee Club - BSLC members,  
men and women of any age, are invited to gather  
at 9 a.m. on Friday mornings at Randy’s, 2130  
University Dr. S., Fargo.   
 

Beautiful Garden - The seventh annual  
Beautiful Garden in Beautiful Savior’s backyard  
will have a garden planning potluck lunch at  
11:45 a.m. on Sunday, March 12. Bring a dish to 
share. If you have an interest in gardening, come  
and help us discuss what to plant and where.  
Gardeners get to enjoy the benefits of the harvest.  
All ages are invited to help with gardening activities 
and enjoy some fellowship. If you would like to be 
added to the communication list please email 
tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com. 

Evangelism and Stewardship - There 
will be an evangelism and stewardship committee 
meeting at 11:30 a.m. Tuesday, March 21, at Ruby 
Tuesday. Anyone is invited to attend. Please RSVP  
to the church office by March 20.  
 

LWML - will have their monthly meeting at 6 p.m. 
on Thursday, Feb. 16 in the fellowship hall. We will be 
planning the spring event. All are welcome! 
 

Great Plains Food Bank Servant Event: The LWML 
will be doing a servant event at the Great Plains Food 
Bank from 8:30 – 10 a.m. on Friday, Feb. 10. If you 
are interested, talk to Shirley Elsner. We will meet at 
the church at 8 a.m. and carpool. We need nine  
volunteers that morning. 
 

LWML Prayer Service Feb. 18: The St. Andrew 
LWML invites all ladies to the LWML Prayer Service, 
“My Soul Rejoices: A  
Service of Song and  
Prayer,” on Saturday,  
Feb. 18 at St. Andrew, 
West Fargo. Coffee and 
treats will be served at  
9 a.m. and the service  
begins at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Save the date for the zone spring event: The spring 
event will be held at BSLC Saturday, April 15. More 
information to come. 
 

Save the date for the LWML National Convention: 
Join fellow LWML women at the 2023 national  
convention June 22-25 in 
Milwaukee, WI. Celebrate 
the “Lord of the Nations,” 
(Psalm 33:12-13). Register   
at www.lwml.org. Early  
registration deadline is  
March 14. 
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Tell the Good News about Jesus 
 

An Evangelism Convocation - “Tell the Good  
News about Jesus,” will be held from noon -  
4:30 p.m. on Friday, Feb. 10 and 8:30 a.m. -  
4:45 p.m. on Saturday, Feb. 11. Supper will  
be provided on Friday and breakfast and  
lunch on Saturday. Registration forms are in  
the narthex and can be returned to Tami Ulland  
in the district office or you can register at 
https://www.nodaklcms.org/events/ 
evangelism-convocation-2023/ Rooms can be  
reserved at the Ramada Inn, 1400 East  
Interchange Ave., Bismarck, (701) 258-7000. 

Christians in a Woke World  
 

Join us for “A Call to Courage, Confession and Love” 
- a Bible study for Christians in a woke world from 
9:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, Feb. 25, at Immanuel 
Lutheran Church, Fargo. Pastor Dare from Zion  
Lutheran, Alexandria, MN, will lead the Bible study. 
Registration begins 9 a.m. Lunch will be provided  
and a free will offering will be taken. 
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An Eyewitness Account 
By Pastor Brian 

 

“For we did not follow cleverly devised myths when we made known to you the power and coming of our Lord 
Jesus Christ, but we were eyewitnesses of his majesty.” (2 Peter 1:16). 
 

When a person is put on the witness stand in a courtroom, they are not 
allowed to speculate. They cannot guess what they think might have 
happened. Nor are they allowed to let their opinions color their answers. 
They can only tell what they have actually seen and heard. 
 

There are many fantastic stories about Jesus Christ. We hear of him 
walking on water. There’s the report that he fed thousands of people 
with just a few fish and a couple of loaves of bread. He healed the sick. 
We even hear about Jesus raising people from the dead, including  
himself! How are we to take these things? Did they really happen? 
 

The answer is “Yes.” We know that they happened because God  
moved the men, who were eyewitnesses to these things, to write  
them down for us. We find the eyewitness accounts of Jesus’ life in  
the Gospels of Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John. 
 

More importantly, there we find the reason that Jesus came to this 
earth. He came to be our Savior. We have the eyewitness accounts of how Jesus fulfilled his Father’s  
will in our place. We read the account of Jesus’ suffering and death, knowing that he did this to take the  
punishment that we deserved. And we read those eyewitness accounts of Jesus’ rising from the dead,  
showing us that victory has been won. 
 

Thankfully, the men who wrote the accounts of what Jesus has done for us were not just giving their  
opinions. They gave us the facts about what they witnessed. And we can be certain that what they have  
written is reliable. 
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“But He was pierced for our transgressions; He  
was crushed for our iniquities; upon Him was the 
chastisement that brought us peace, and with His 
wounds we are healed.” (Isaiah 53:5). The Christian 
season of Lent begins this month – and with it  
comes a special time to prepare for two of the  
most important historical events of the Church year, 
the crucifixion and resurrection of our Lord! As we 
consider our fallen sinful condition and need for a 
Savior, may God’s Holy Spirit strengthen our faith  
that we may more fully understand and receive the 
redeeming work of our Lord!  
 

To add your financial support, checks may be sent  
to Main Street Living North, 821 Fifth Ave. S.,  
Fargo, ND 58103, or donate by credit card or your 
PayPal account on the website. Thank you, and 
God’s blessing in Christ! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

February pastors and sermons are as follows: 
 

Feb. 5:  Rev. Bruce Block, Immanuel Lutheran 
Church, McIntosh, MN, presents the message:  
“A Message of Wisdom or Power?” based on  
1 Corinthians 2:15. This Is the Life: “The Gift.”  
 

Feb. 12:  Rev. Michael Suelzle, St. Andrew Lutheran  
Church, Niagara, Grace Lutheran Church, Lakota and  
St. Peter Lutheran Church, Devils Lake, presents the  
message: “A New Creation” based on Matthew 5:29-
30. This Is the Life: “The Priceless Book.” 
 

Feb. 19:  Rev. Jim Meyer, member of St. John’s  
Lutheran Church, Thief River Falls, MN, presents  
the message: “The Son Gives Light Beyond Words!” 
 based on Matthew 17:1-9. This Is the Life: “In Search 
of Dignity.”  
 

Feb. 26:  Rev. Douglas Thompson, Trinity Lutheran 
Church, Fischer, MN and St. Paul Lutheran Church, 
Euclid, MN, presents a message based on Matthew 
4:1-11. This Is the Life: “Which Way Grows the Vine.”  

“Main Street Living North” TV Program News  
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Lutherans for Life  
2023 State Essay Contest 

 

Sponsored by the Council of Federation Presidents 

For students in Grades six through twelve - (Any  
Lutheran student or student in a Lutheran school) 
 

Contest Guidelines: Students will write a life-
affirming essay based on the 2023 Conference  
theme Just As ... I Am with the Bible verse: “For we 
are his workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for  
good works, which God prepared beforehand, that 
\we should walk in them.” (Ephesians 2:10). 
 

Essays should include student’s name, grade  
(identify school or church) and email address. All  
entries submitted by a teacher or pastor should  
include their name and email address. This  
information should be submitted on the rubric page 
used in grading the essay.  
 

Grades six through eight should submit essays up to 
400 words and grades nine through twelve should 
submit essays up to 750 words. 
 

Each school and church is to select their top pick in 
each of the two grade levels. These two essay entries  
should be submitted digitally using Microsoft Word or 
Google Docs to office@bslcfargo.org by April 1.  

 

All entries become the property of Lutherans For Life. 
Questions, examples of topics, resources on the 
sanctity of life and guidelines can be found on the 
website lutheransforlife.org.  

LCEF North Dakota District  
College Scholarship 
 

The Lutheran Church Extension Fund (LCEF) North 
Dakota District College Scholarship was developed 
to encourage college students in The Lutheran 
Church—Missouri Synod (LCMS) North Dakota  
District to pursue their educational goals. A $1,000 
scholarship will be awarded to at least one applicant. 
Applicant must be a graduating high school senior 
with a minimum 3.0 GPA or current full-time post-
secondary student at an accredited institution with at 
least one year of courses remaining and a minimum 
2.5 GPA. Applicant must also be a member of a  
congregation belonging to the LCMS located in the 
North Dakota District. Applications close on April 15. 
Winners will be announced on May 10.  
 

Apply at lcef.org/north-Dakota-scholarship. If you 
have questions, contact Tami Ulland, LCEF District 
Vice President at 701-360-1469 or 
tami.ulland@lcef.org. 

Memorials 
 

Harvey Medenwaldt   
Loretta Swanson 
 

Darlene Shear  
Larry and Christina Rheault 
Loretta Swanson 

OCC Shoebox Update 
 

Red River MN/ND Area numbers: 
 

11,906 - shoeboxes 
     288 - Build A Shoebox Online  
12,194 - Grand Total 
 

Worldwide Shoebox numbers: 
 

10,599,907 shoebox gifts 
  9,303,130 were donated in the U.S. 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
 

Did you know that the Thrivent Choice 
program allows eligible Thrivent  
members to recommend making  
charitable contributions to Beautiful  
Savior? Several members have supported the 
church’s mission by directing a portion of their 
Thrivent Choice dollars to BSLC.  
  

If you haven’t participated in Thrivent Choice but 
would like to learn more, you can visit 
Thrivent.com/Thriventchoice or contact your 
Thrivent representative. You must renew your 
designation every year. The deadline is March 31. 

Memory Verse Challenge 
 

Feb. 5: Timothy 2:13 - If we are 
faithless, he remains faithful—for 
he cannot deny himself. 
 

Feb. 12: James 4:17 - So  
whoever knows the right thing  
to do and fails to do it, for him  
it is sin. 
 

Feb. 19: 1 John 1:8 - If we say  
we have no sin, we deceive  
ourselves, and the truth is not in us. 
 

Feb. 26: Romans 5:8 - God shows his love for  
us in that while we were still sinners, Christ died 
for us. 



February Youth Events 
 

UPCOMING BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES:  Join us for fun and fellowship! 
 

   Wednesday, Feb. 1 -  from 7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12. 
   Wednesday, Feb. 8 -  from 7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12. 
   Wednesday, Feb. 15 -  from 7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12. 
   Wednesday, Feb. 22 -  from 7:45-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12. 
 

Family Ski Day - Saturday, Feb. 4: All families should save the date of Saturday, Feb. 4, for some time on 
the slopes. We will meet at 7:30 a.m. sharp at the Beautiful Savior parking lot and return around 8:30 p.m. or 
so. Check-in will be at 9:45 a.m. We will attempt to carpool but will need drivers as well. Deadline is Jan. 29. 
Registration and information sheets are available in the narthex, on the church website or see Pastor Brian 
for more information. 
 

LYF Retreat in Carrington - Friday, March 3 - Saturday, March 4: All students in eighth through twelfth 
grade are invited to the Chieftain in Carrington.  We will meet at BSLC at 3:45 p.m. on Friday and return 
around 7 p.m. on Saturday. Cost is $70 which includes program costs, The retreat will include devotions,   
Bible study led by Pastor Adam Harvala, group singing and a coffee house concert by Lloyd Garrelts, large 
and small group discussion/reflection about Vocation: Right Here, Right Now, Saturday morning walk, junk 
food buffet, breakfast buffet, Pizza Ranch lunch, snacks, large and small group games and more!  Attendees 
will be housed overnight at the Chieftain. Please register by Sunday, Feb. 26.  Forms are in the narthex or on 
the church website. See Pastor Brian with questions. 
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Grace Lutheran School News 
 

Grace Lutheran School turns 75 in 2023. We look 
forward to an exciting year commemorating this 
milestone and the thousands of students who have 
set foot in this building. We are inviting all alumni to 
register through our website. You will receive a twice
-yearly newsletter keeping you connected with your 
alma mater.  
 

Thank you to all who attended our Growing Together 
in Grace informational meetings in January. Please 
hold the association in your prayers as we proceed 
to the next step in this process. 
 

Giving Hearts Day is Feb. 9. This is Grace Lutheran 
School’s ninth year participating in the day of giving. 
We have a $3,000(+) match and a goal to raise 
$40,000 this year to Grow Together in Grace. It is 
our desire to make the ministry of GLS financially 
accessible to all. Giving Hearts Day is a profound 
opportunity for our supporters to help us throw the 
doors wide open for everyone. Please consider  
supporting GLS on Feb. 9 or schedule your giving 
now at www.gracelutheranschoolfargo.com. 
 

GLS Calendar: 

Feb. 6 - Open House at 5 p.m. 

Feb. 9 – Giving Hearts Day 

Feb. 17 and 20 – No School 

Crossfire Youth Praise Band 
 

Our youth praise band will practice at the church 
from 7-8 p.m. on Sunday, Feb. 5, 12 and 26 and at  
6 p.m. Saturday, Feb. 18.  Crossfire will lead the 
8:15 a.m. worship service on Feb. 19. If you have 
questions, call Ramsey at 866-5403.  

Sunday School 
Students to Sing 
 

The PreK through third-
graders will be singing at 
both worship services on 
Sunday, Feb. 19.  Please 
have your student at the 

church by 8 a.m. for a short practice. They are 
welcome to sing at one or both services. 

CrossTraining for  
BSLC Children 
 

CrossTraining is for children in first 
through fifth grade. CrossTraining 
will meet from 1-2:30 p.m. Feb. 19. 
CrossTraining will involve food (both 
spiritual and physical), fun and fellowship.  
Contact Pastor Brian with any questions.   

http://www.gracelutheranschoolfargo.com


Contact Us: 

PHONE : (701) 293-1047 

EMAIL:  office@bslcfargo.org 
WEB:  www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
FACEBOOK:  www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 

Office Hours: 

9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday 
 

Pastor Chris and Pastor Brian are also  
available by appointment. 
 

Worship Schedule:  
Sunday at 8:15 & 10:45 a.m. in-person & via YouTube 
Sunday School & Adult Bible Study 9:30 a.m. Sunday 
 

Holy Communion is celebrated on the first, third and fifth  
Sundays of each month. Pastors are also available by  
appointment Monday - Friday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
 

Worship Services  available  at: 
www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
www.youtube.com 
www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 
Sermon podcasts on our website & iTunes app 
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Treasurer: Craig Hashbarger     541-0930 

Secretary: Deb Schimek        815-761-6510 

Properties: Scott Persoon    219-0399 

Education: Stacy Knudson          306-4302 

Stewardship: Claudia Schroeder   361-0570 

Evangelism: Tim Deitemeyer     793-2220 

Board of Elders 
A-Bo  Brian Rieck            238-4726 

Br-D   Dale Olson                         238-1029 

E-G   Rich Beaver    371-9077 

H-K   Jim Willprecht    541-6056 

L-N   Mike Sellden    235-5828 

O-R   Adam Tykwinski    793-8170 

  S   Don Schroeder    361-1410 

T-Z      Chris Speelmon                 799-7804 
Elders are assigned families based on last name 

Other Volunteers 
LWML President:       Mary Seiffert 212-3712 

Choir Director:     Ramsey Dahl 866-5403 

RRLSA Board Representatives:       Randy Johnson 200-6523 

     Kim Ternes 205-7101 

Financial Secretary:               Beth Gustafson         239-9090 

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH  
2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND  58103 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Pastor 

Chris Waldvogel 
701-293-1047 
701-893-6995 
 

Associate Pastor 

Brian Shane 
701-293-1047 
314-532-0012 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Kim Scheer 
701-293-1047 

PUBLICATION 
 
 
 
 
ENLIGHTEN is a 
monthly publication  of 
Beautiful Savior 
Lutheran Church. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.youtube.com/

